
 

 
 

From the Relieving Principal 
We are looking forward to our Presentation Night on 
Monday 16th December 5:30-7:00pm. A big thankyou to 
our P&C for providing the evening’s refreshments and 
food. We are asking each staff member and family to 
bring along a plate of food to contribute to the supper 
provided. Thank you. On that evening you will receive 
your child’s Anthology and Semester 2 Academic School 
Report. We are very excited about celebrating every 
child’s achievement on Presentation Night. We are 
looking forward to seeing you there! 
 
I would like to say thank you to the whole school 
community for making me feel so welcome and 
supported here at our beautiful school. It has been a 
great pleasure to teach your children and wonderful to 
see every child happy and learning and progressing and 
achieving. The children here are creative, clever and 
curious and it has been wonderful to have had the 
opportunity to teach them. The staff and I wish you all 
a safe and relaxing holiday and a very merry Christmas. 
May 2020 bring you and your families every happiness. 
Thank you and take care.    
Gillian Keough  
 
Dubbo Zoo Excursion Payment Now Due 
The students and teachers will be going on the Zoo 
Snooze Excursion from 9:15am Thursday 12th – 3:00pm 
Friday 13th December this week.  

• All payments and Medical Information sheets 
are due in now 

• Students are to wear school uniform on 
Thursday (the day of the excursion) and to 
pack a change of plain clothes for the next day 
(T-shirt that covers shoulders, shorts and 
enclosed walking shoes) 

• Please ask your child to pack a hat and to put 
on sunblock before leaving home 

• Please pack recess and lunch and a drink bottle 
with water 

Thank you! This excursion will be a fun learning time for 
all and a wonderful way to finish the year.  
 
 

 
 

 
P&C Hamper & 100 Club 
The P&C are organising a hamper to be drawn on 
Presentation Night. Can families please contribute 
small toys, gifts and non-perishable food items to add 
to the hamper? Items are to be taken to the school 
office by Wednesday 11th December. Thank you for 
your support. 
Please help raise funds for our school by entering in the 
100 Club and purchasing numbers 1-100 at $2 per 
number. The winning ticket will be drawn at 
Presentation Night. 
 
Finishing the Year Information: 

• There is no Homework in Weeks 9 & 10 

• This is the last School Newsletter for the year 

• Please return all readers and library books to 
the school 

• Please return the Year 6 Farewell at Portland 
Pool Permission Note and $2 

• No more Canteen 
 

Smoke from the Bush Fires 
When it has been smoky at school, the students have 
been participating in Fitness and Sport inside the 
classrooms to prevent any respiratory problems. 
 
Last Day of School: Mufti & Movie Day 
On the last day of term, Wednesday 18th December, 
we will be having a Mufti and Movie Day with Cheese 
Melts and Ice-blocks at no cost. 
 
PBL Focus: Be a caring and sharing friend 

SAFE Be in the right place at 
the right time 
Hands and feet to self 
 

RESPECTFUL 
 
 
 

Listen to adults 
Use kind and gentle words 
Use good manners 
Be a kind and caring 
Share with others 

RESPONSIBLE Follow adult instructions 
Report problems to the 
teacher immediately 
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CONGRATULATIONS! 

“Student of the Week”  
Congratulations to Craig Harvey and Emily Garland for 
being a kind and caring students. 

    
   
Dates for you Diary 

• 12th & 13th December Dubbo Zoo Excursion  

• 16th December Presentation Night 5:30-7:00pm 

• 17th December Pool Day Year 6 Farewell 11:30-
2:00pm at Portland Pool 

• 18th December Last day of Term 4 

• 29th January 2020 - 1st Day back Term 1 2020 

• 31st January 2020 - Kinder Start Date 2020 
 

Gillian Keough 
Relieving Principal 


